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Memorandum
DATE: December 5, 2024
TO: Fadi Daye, P.E.

Program & Project Supervisor

Electric and Safety Reliability Branch , Safety and Enforcement Division
California Public Utilities Commission

320 West 4th St., Ste. 500

Los Angeles, California 90013

FROM: Steve Mickelson, Electric Utility Manager

SUBJECT: Audit of the City of Lompoc Utilities Department Electric Division ("City of
Lompoc")

EA2024-1192

Mr. Daye:

This letter is per your request that we provide you with a response as to how we have addressed
the conditions identified during the Safety Enforcement Division’s (SED’s) distribution audit of
City of Lompoc from April 8-11, 2024. We value the expertise of the professionals that spent time
reviewing aspects of our system to create this audit. As a public utility, it is our goal to give our
customers the highest level of service and safety. We have dedicated professionals working every
day towards this goal, and they appreciate the mutually respectful exchange with your engineers
to better our systems.

Below is a summary of the conditions listed in your audit and our response.

With respect to noted violations GO 95, Rule 31.1, Design Construction and Maintenance:
All noted violations were corrected in a professional manner during the timeframe of September
16-25.

With respect to noted violations GO 95, Rule 51.6-A, Marking and Guarding, High Voltage
Marking of Poles:

All noted violations were corrected in a professional manner during the timeframe of September
16-25.
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With respect to noted violations GO 95, Rule 54.6-B, Ground Wires:

All noted violations were corrected in a professional manner during the timeframe of September
16-25.

If you have questions regarding these comments, please do not hesitate to contact myself at (805)
315-7091 or at s_mickelson@ci.lompoc.ca.us.

Regards,

T W~

Steve Mickelson, Electric Utility Manager
S_mickelson@ci.lompoc.ca.us
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